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Attendance: 94.1% 
 

Final Newsletter of the 2021-2022 Academic Year 
 

The final day has passed and we have waved goodbye to our 
fabulous Year 6 pupils as they move to the secondary phase of 
their education. They entertained a packed hall of parents and 
carers on Wednesday afternoon with songs from their recent 

production and their teachers picked out some particular 
children’s achievements to celebrate. Earlier in the day, we had 
hosted similar assemblies for our other yeargroups with awards 
being handed out to particular children who had demonstrated 
each of the ‘secrets of success’. We also gave out our whole 

school awards – these are detailed below. 
Over the summer break, our demountables are being demolished (the 
children had a final opportunity to create some street art on the last 

day) and groundworks undertaken to open our site back up and restore 
playground space. I’m very excited to welcome our new Y3 pupils into 
the brand new Jubilee building. We will share information prior to the 

start of term about where to drop off/collect from too.  
We also said goodbye and thank you to Mr Smart, Mrs Kuma and Mrs Crumlish who are 

relocating to various parts of the world to continue teaching.  
It remains for me to say a thank you to all of our parents and carers who have provided 

such great support to our children across the year and dealt so well with fluctuating Covid-
19 advice and other arrangements. We are all looking forward to an even more settled and 

successful year in 2022/2023. Term begins on Monday 5th September 2022 – new term 
dates are here.  

 

 
Ross McTaggart – Headteacher 
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https://www.barnesfarmjuniors.co.uk/web/term_dates/32901
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Essex Summer Reading Challenge is coming! Link here 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Craft Club 
made these 
fantastic t-
shirts at the 

end of term! 

Ralph in Y6 
designed 

these 
fantastic 

bookmarks 
based on 
our house 

logos 

https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/
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